
Heavy rains in March caused     

extensive flooding along the NSW 

east coast, cutting off several 

towns on the Macleay valley.  

However, it was no obstacle to our 

energetic congregation, who zig-

zagged through town to get to 

church. The op shop offered 

clothes and household items to 

those affected, and some 

church members volunteered at 

the Kempsey evacuation centre 

and helped with sand bagging.  

The Buzz 

The new parish 

c o u n c i l  w a s       

consecrated on the 

7th of March.     

Lorraine Saul and 

Jo Robinson are not 

pictured here, but 

are also part of the 

new council. 

Pray for this new 

team as they start  

this journey.  
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Do you have news 

or ideas about 

what you would 

like published 

here? We would love 

to hear from you.  

Call or text  

Diana  

or  

Naomi  

Snapshots of Holy Week 2021 

Washing of hands 

(in lieu of feet) at 

the 6:30pm Maundy         

Thursday eucharist 

Steve, always 

ready with a big 

smile and friendly 

wave! 

A bright sunny 

Palm Sunday 

after the rains 

The Easter Sunday 

eucharist was         

attended by around 70    

people. Two children 

were baptised.  

This was followed by 

morning tea to        

celebrate Hazel and 

Gerald Haynes’ 60th        

wedding anniversary  


